
Deeply Rooted - We have begun hosting a homeschool co-op at the

church that serves over 350 families. This has added so much life to the

church during the week with little feet running around and it is great for

the community to see how much is happening at CCC!

Child Evangelism Fellowship - We will soon be hosting summer Backyard

Clubs. Our prayer is for Good News Clubs to begin in the local schools

where children need to hear the saving message of the gospel.

Iglesia Evangelica Cristiana Redimidos Por Gracia - While we prayed

about  how best to utilize our beautiful chapel while worshiping in the

Family Center, we were contacted by Pastor Gilberto Mercado and his new

Spanish language congregation that was looking for a space to meet on

Saturday night. We were thrilled to be able to offer the chapel and this past

Christmas Eve, we enjoyed worship and fellowship together as one                                     

congregation with a candlelight service. We hope to                           

 worship and fellowship together more often in the                                                      

years to come!

In 2021 and 2022, Cape Community Church has become a hive of activity for

the church and the community. For years, we have been the Warming Center

for Middle Township, and this past January, we stayed open for the homeless

during a major snowstorm for three days. What an opportunity to show the

love of Jesus! January was easily the coldest month since we moved here and

we had many opportunities to build relationships, watch people move into

their next home, and find employment. It was a mutual blessing for our guests

and our volunteers!

We have also been blessed with new ministry partners!

Prayer Walks - Our Prayer Walk Ministry has continued                                            

through the pandemic and has presented the gospel                                                                

to hundreds of lost people in Cape May Court House                                                                

and Rio Grande. We've had opportunity to pray with                                                        

local police and firefighters. We also walk at the motels                                                                

in the winter, handing out coats, shoes, and care bags                                                                  

for the homeless staying there. It has become a visible                                                         

representation of his hands and feet in Cape May!
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GOD IS MOVING IN CAPE MAY!

Prayer requests:
Ministry to the children
in Cape May County
Effective discipleship
of our church body
Continued outreach
opportunities
Continued growth,
both spiritually and
numerically
Our financial needs
would be met



Vicki and I are now grandparents! Harriet Wooster was born to our daughter

Lauren and her husband Luke on November 3rd, 2021. Luke will be

graduating from Case Western University Medical School in May and Lauren

will receive her Masters degree as well. In March, they will be placed at a

hospital for Luke’s residency.

Our son Nick and and his wife Courtney bought their first house in Eagleville,

PA and are still thriving and working from home. Courtney works for a non-

profit and was recently promoted. 

Jillian and her husband Steve continue to thrive as they work                                                    

from their home in Wernersville, PA. Steve recently was promoted                                                    

at Davita, where he and Jillian, (and Nick) work.

Vicki had Covid last September and continues to struggle with                                    

minor sinus issues. My Transverse Myelitis has remained stable. My                                

right leg strength is still not where I would like it to be, but it has                                             

not slowed me down. In May 2021, I was diagnosed with prostate                                             

cancer. Praise God we caught it early so we have the luxury of                               

watching for a time before arriving at the best plan for treatment!                                              

I will be having another biopsy in March. The prayer is that we will                              

know the next course of action.

Next time you come down, look up at our ceiling in the Family Center. The

ceiling, once insulation and chicken wire, is now covered with a fine white

material. This has made a big difference in the appearance of the church and

our prayer is that it will be a welcome sight for our visitors as well! As you

approach the Family Center to worship with us, you will be welcomed by our

new glass doors before you are welcomed by our friendly congregation! It is

great to see natural light shining through! We are also adding two new windows

for more natural light!

Plans for 2022!

We have begun preparation for finishing the work of planting Cape Community

Church and being accepted into the Bible Fellowship Church in 2023! We still

need your prayers and help. Here is the link to donate for our finishing push in

2022!  churchplantingbfc.org/donate

Family Update

THINGS ARE LOOKING UP!
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Brad and Vicki Boyer - 6 Oyster Road, Cape May Court House, NJ 08210

June 1st will mark seven years of ministry for Vicki and me in Cape May! Thank you all for your years of prayer and

support as we seek to do the Lord’s will in New Jersey and finish the work. I currently have a deficit of $500 a

month so please consider how you can help Cape Community Church cross the finish line and really get started!

Blessings,

Brad and Vicki Boyer


